



Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, Hoyland Medical Practice

Wednesday 27th April 2016 at 2pm

Present:

Karen Dean

Practice Manager
John Gessler

Chair
Lynne Craven

Patient Representative
Irene Mack

Patient Representative

Frank Skorrow

Patient Representative
Sandra Stringer
New Patient Representative

Apologies: 

Brian Hyde

Jo Stewart
Welcome 

JG welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Patient Reference Group.  John apologised to the group for the late or even non-arrival of the previous meeting’s minutes; he explained that his computer had died and some things had been lost. John then gave a brief outline of the history of the PRG, when it was formed and how it relates to the Patient Council and Barnsley CCG.
Minutes 
The group accepted the minutes from the previous meeting as being accurate.

Carers 
The group discussed how carers are identified by the Practice and how the practice can support carers. Data on carers are captured when people join as new patients and say they are carers. If a patient becomes a carer after registering, they have to inform the practice of this change. One benefit of being identified to the practice as being a carer is that carers are offered annual flu vaccines; another is that GPs will be aware of possible additional stress for the patient and may be able to signpost them to appropriate support.

The support available locally and nationally for carers will be collected by the PRG and then placed in the Big Blue Folder (see past minutes).

CQC Visit
Karen told the group that the report from the CQC will soon be put onto the practice website.

Appointment Times
Sandra raised the issue of how older people can get appointments. She asked how someone without access to a computer and who needed support could get through the phone system. This led to a general discussion around the telephone system, carers and the scripts the receptionists follow. The possibility of running Open Days was also raised; where people could come and find out about how the practice works generally and also find out when to use a GP, when to use the pharmacist, when to phone 111 and when to go to A&E.
The group concluded that it might be useful to update the practice handbook with more explanations of the appointment system including call backs by the triage GP. 

Flu Jabs

Karen gave the group some background into how the practice decides how many flu jabs to order each year and how many offers of vaccination are taken up. The discussion included how many people get their jabs at pharmacists, how the pharmacists report back that a patient has received their jab there and how long this takes. 

Health Checks

Karen explained that there are different types of blood tests; patients can be offered a blood tests as part of their NHS Health Check or it can be part of a patient’s regular health checks for an existing condition. The group thought that the explanations offered to patients could be clearer. They also thought that it might be helpful if patients were given the results of their blood test before a clinical appointment so they could prepare questions for the Dr or nurse appointment.
Karen also gave some background into how the practice was using the Year of Care
 model to target people with COPD and Diabetes to ensure they get offered the support they need.

Junior Doctors’ Strike and Barnsley Hospital’s Accident and Emergency Department

The group discussed reasons why people go to A&E rather than their GP.  Frank and Karen explained that some people who go to A&E are not registered at a GP practice; others go because they could not get a GP appointment and know that they will always be seen at A&E. 
Frank, who is a patient governor at Barnsley Hospital, gave some background into how overused the A&E department is and how this affects them reaching the targets set by national government.

Minor Operations available at the practice

Karen listed those minor surgical procedures that are available at the practice including specialist injections into joints, cyst and mole removal and cryotherapy to freeze warts and verrucae. This clinic is open for 3 ½ hours every Tuesday. The group generally were unaware of this service. 

Karen confirmed that small wounds could not currently be treated at the practice and people needing surgical sutures still needed to go to A&E. John asked Frank if it would be worth the hospital to fund someone in an area, for example Hoyland, who could perform minor wound dressing to take the pressure off A&E. Frank said he would raise it at the next governors’ meeting. 
Self-Management Workshops
Lynne asked if the practice was still interested in running self-management courses. Karen suggested Lynne attend the next partners’ meeting in May where she could give a presentation and give more details about what the practice would need to do to support these courses. 
Access to On-Line Notes
Karen confirmed that patients can now access to their notes online. John asked how many patients had signed up to have access; Karen reported that no one had. Lynne pointed out that as part of the initial testing she did had access but no one else in the group had applied to have access to their notes.
Privacy at Reception
It was noted that there was little privacy at reception, especially if people moved forward of the ‘Please Wait Here’ sign. Karen pointed out that there is a room available for private discussions. 
Email notices from Barnsley CCG

John asked if anyone was getting emails from Lynne Richards at NHS Barnsley CCG. He shared some of the events Lynne had circulated including a Baby First Aid course in Wombwell on June 8th and a Deaf awareness event on June 1st at the Better Barnsley shop. These events and similar will be placed into the Big Blue Folder (see past minutes).
Adverts on the Notice Boards

The group discussed the contents of the notice boards and leaflet holders. While some posters and notices are obviously produced by the NHS and others are clearly adverts, some such as the “Get Up and Go” leaflet produced by Saga but with the support of Public Health England lie somewhere between. The group agreed to produce headings for the notice boards including one marked “Advertising”. They will either remove or place posters under their appropriate headings and remove any leaflets that are just adverts.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Friday 24th June 2016 at 2pm.
John thanked everybody for coming and closed the meeting. 
� � HYPERLINK "https://www.england.nhs.uk/resources/resources-for-ccgs/out-frwrk/dom-2/house-of-care/house-care-mod/" �https://www.england.nhs.uk/resources/resources-for-ccgs/out-frwrk/dom-2/house-of-care/house-care-mod/� 
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